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Dear Mr Clark

Arrangements for Handling Heritage Applications Direction 2015 & 

T&CP (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015 

28 CHURCH ROW , LONDON , NW3 6UP

Application No 2015/6787/L 

Thank you for your letter of 3 December 2015 notifying us of the application for listed building consent relating to the above site. We do not wish to comment in detail, but offer the following general observations.

Historic England Advice 

28 Church Row Hampstead is a fine Grade II* listed building within the Hampstead Conservation Area. Constructed in the early eighteenth century and altered in later periods, the house is an example of the refined architecture of early-Georgian Hampstead both individually and in relation to its equally important neighbours.

For the most part the proposals do not affect historic fabric, however the lowering of a cill at the rear of the house will require the removal of brickwork. It is not clear from the application whether this brickwork is historic, but in the absence of any assessment of significance it should be presumed to be so. 

Gaining this small area of window, low down, at basement level seems very little benefit when weighed against the loss of fabric and the erasure of a properly proportioned window. As such, we would recommend that the proposals be ammended to remove this harmful element before the scheme is approved.

Please let me know how you would wish to proceed. If you are able to ammend the scheme as described above I will be happy to issue our draft authorisation with a suitably updated desrciption of works.

Recommendation 
Providing that the above issues are addressed, we would be minded to direct as to the granting of listed building consent. We therefore look forward to notification of the necessary revisions to the proposals.

Please note that this response relates to listed building matters only. If there are any archaeological implications to the proposals it is recommended that you contact the Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service for further advice (Tel: 020 7973 3712).

Yours sincerely
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Matthew Cooper
Assistant Inspector of Historic Buildings

E-mail: matthew.cooper@HistoricEngland.org.uk
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	Historic England is subject to the Freedom of Information Act. 2000 (FOIA) and Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR). All information held by the organisation will be accessible in response to an information request, unless one of the exemptions in the FOIA or EIR applies.
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